
NORTH CAROLINA BOARD OF DIETETICS/NUTRITION 
RULES COMMITTEE MEETING VIA CONFERENCE CALL 

2:00 PM 
140 PRESTON EXECUTIVE DRIVE, SUITE 205-C 

CARY, NC 27513 
 

 
MINUTES: October 8, 2019 
 
Board Members Present: Shelia Garner Link, Analia Camarasa & Dr. Ananya Sen  
 
Director: Charla Burill, Executive Director  
 
Ex-Officio:        Marnie Jones, Administrative Specialist 
 
Guests:       Members of the Public 
  
This meeting was called in order to review objections by RRC and proposed changes to 21 NCAC 17.0101; 
and 0303.  
 

• The Committee came together to discuss the RRC’s objections to 21 NCAC 17. 0101 and .0303, 
and how to address such objections.  Charla reviewed non-material proposed changes to 21 NCAC 
17. 0101, which the Committee agreed would meet the concerns of the objection.  

• Rule 21 NCAC 17. 0303 was also reviewed along with the objection to this rule.  Charla noted this 
objection had been reviewed with the Rules Review Commission counsel, and the most efficient 
move forward would be to simply delete the language that had been objected to, even if the Board 
did not agree with the objection.  This would allow the Board to get a rule in place.  Ultimately, if 
the Board desired to change the rule again, it could through the rule change process, but noting that 
this was a rule that required readoption under HB74, by moving forward in this manner, the 
requirements of HB74 would be satisfied.  The Committee agreed and agreed to recommend both 
proposed versions of .0101 and .0303.   

• Comments were received from public members joining the call. 

Meeting was adjourned at 2:45 PM 

 

 


